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Dear Friends in Christ, 
 We praise the Lord for another year of serving Him here and for 
His continued faithfulness in providing for our needs! 

Family Update by Rachel 
 It was great to see our son Joseph and his wife Jamie who 
came to visit with us for 10 days last November. Our son Andrew 
was able to spend Christmas with our daughter Elisabeth and 
Steve in Greenville, SC. They are all planning to spend Christmas 
2020 with us here in the Philippines - we look forward to that!! 

Ministry Updates (pics below) 
✴ There were several generous donations made for the 5 kids in 

our Children’s Home and so they had several nice presents to 
open for Christmas. Later though on Christmas afternoon 
Rachel and I saw the two older boys outside playing with sticks! 

✴ Our December schedule is always very busy but one activity we 
really look forward to is the annual Christmas Food Basket 
distribution on the 24th. This year our church family raised about 
$340 which provided 34 food baskets that were given to needy 
families in our town chosen by some of our church ladies. Each 
basket has enough food for a family of 10 (and there are plenty 
of those around). 

✴ We had our annual baptism service earlier today (28th) at the 
beach and are thankful for the 9 people baptized for the year. 
We always rent a large bamboo hut where we sing, have a short 
devotion and listen to the testimonies of those being baptized. 
We then went in the water and formed a large circle of about 40 
people and then one by one the new believers were baptized. 

Prayer Requests 

• Phase 2 building - a much needed 2 story educational 
building will cost around $64,000. 

• Personal vehicle - please help us pray for a newer vehicle. 

• More souls to be saved in 2020! 

 We want to thank each of you for your prayers and 
financial support allowing us to serve our Lord here in 
Manaoag. May the Lord bless you for your faithfulness and 
generosity! 

Visit our website at: 

www.mcbcministries.org

Laboring for the Master, 

Phil & Rachel Frasier 
pwfrasier@startmail.com

A Blessed New Year!
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